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 ANTELOPE VALLEY COLLEGE

Dean of Counseling

Matriculation Committee

Meeting Minutes for June 3, 2009
	Attendees

	LaDonna Trimble, Patricia Marquez-Sandoval, Kelley Hare, Dr. Roslyn Haley, Dr. Les Uhazy, Michael Jacobs, Michelle Hernandez, Dr. Rosa Hall, Maria Clinton, Wade Saari, Louis Lucero


Recorder:  Ryan Widmer


Meeting was called to order by Patricia Marquez-Sandoval at 12:05 p.m.
1. Final Student Handbook Update – Patricia Marquez-Sandoval:  The handbook is ready to go. We’re just waiting for the name of the new student trustee, who should be sworn in on Monday night.
2. Assessment Committee Update – Wade Saari:  Already completed all the data entry for the consequential validity study. They hope to establish the cut scores in time for implementation in the fall. 85-86% of students in the Early Assessment Program don’t pass as college level. Wade submitted an application to find out more about the program and what we can do to try and reach out to them. The new Basic Skills counselor has been working out well. They are keeping data and she is planning follow-ups with students. They are redefining the mission statement to make it more measurable. Their SLO/PLOs will be within the counseling program.
Dr. Uhazy added that math faculty from elementary schools to AVC met and found that students who don’t have a solid grasp of basic skills by 4th grade are lost after that. Our math faculty is working on two grant proposals to work with students as young as middle school age to help them catch up. The proposals are for Title V and a science foundation grant. Wade added that a lot of colleges, including us, are working with high schools to see how we can successfully help these students.
Wade has been going to the high schools in our district to assess students. Data reports will include the percentage of both basic skills and college levels. It will only include students tested at the high schools and will be sent out this week. After fall, the report can help give a true snap shot of how each school’s students performed. We will start reaching out to high schools outside our district in the near future now that we know the program is working.
3. Matriculation Plan Update – Dr. Rosa Hall:  The plan is posted on researcher’s website. The goal is to distribute copies to each area (like we do with the catalog) for red line edits. We need to ensure it aligns with the educational master plan, PLOs/SLOs, and strategic goals. The goal is to have it completed by early September for review and to include categorical review team recommendations. Dr. Haley added that we need to include how we’ve met the 2005 goals as well, and not just progress but the implementation of things alluded to in 2005 that are now complete. We need to address how we achieved the goals of the original plan as we write to the new plan and how MIS data contributes to the plan and how we can clean it up. Dr. Hall will ask each area to address that for their areas. She will also put together College of the Canyons model and have Ryan post it at the Matriculation group page. 
4. Budget – Dr. Rosa Hall:  Deb Wallace has been attending meetings and asking questions and as of yesterday, the best estimate is a 30% cut to Matriculation which is $566,488. This year’s budget has now been cut 14% as well. We have funding from other sources to help with DegreeWorks so trying to still get that program and not lose that money. We will have to pay for continued licensing each year just as we do for SARS. We also have to keep purchasing assessment units. Right now we have around 36,000 due to planning ahead. We will be fine for this year but next year is a concern. Patricia added that there has been talk about giving colleges a block of categorical money to distribute as needed. Dr. Hall mentioned if there is any grant or categorical money that needs to spent by a deadline, getting the college application in Spanish would be a great way to spend the money. She gave kudos to Dr. Haley for all the soft money she’s gotten this year. Even though it’s temporary, it is still a huge help. Dr. Uhazy will check with Dr. Valiotis to see if Title V can help with DegreeWorks or other things, such as the college readiness brochure. 
5. Add-on: Communication – Dr. Rosa Hall:  We need to ensure our written communication is written at a level even basic skills students can understand. Patricia will look over letters as matriculation counselor.
No further business.  Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

Next meeting:  Wednesday, September 2, 2009, 12:30 PM – 1:30 PM, room will be determined.  

Minutes approved on November 18, 2009.
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